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We are really sorry but, due to the current restrictions, the church 
building is again closed. However, the Church itself is still going 
strong. We are thinking of you all and wish you all a Happy and 
Healthy New Year!   
 

If we can help you with anything or you would like to get in touch 
please use the contact list below. 
 
Sunday services will be live streamed from St John’s at 10.30am 
each Sunday, including material recorded at St Britius. 
This streaming will be via both Zoom and Facebook watch party. 
The link to the Zoom meeting will be posted on the Facebook 
pages of St John’s Carterton and Friends of St Britius as well as on the St John’s 
website: www.stjohnschurchcarterton.org.uk 
The service will also be recorded, to be watched later if you prefer. It can be 
accessed via the Facebook pages, the website or YouTube 
 
 If you have not got access to the internet, but would like to listen to 
the service via a telephone line, please contact Rev. Ian Howard, who 
will let you know how you can do that. It is easy but the numbers 
change each week. The numbers for the current week are on the next page under 
service details. 
 
Contact details: Please note that Rev. Drew has had a heart operation and so is not 
available at the moment. We are thinking of him and wish him a speedy recovery. 
 
Rector: Rev. Drew Tweedy 
Team Vicar: Rev. Ian Howard 07867 784693 ian.barry.howard@gmail.com  
Honorary Retired Minister: Rev. Stephen Bessent stephenbessent@btinternet.com 
Lay Ministers: Lyndsay Baker lyndsey.baker@btinternet.com  and Billie Tweedy 
billie@stjohnschurchcarterton.org.uk  
Family and Children’s worker: Gary Long 07799 968408 gary@stjohnschurchcarterton.org.uk 
Churchwarden: Dr Phil Holmes 01993 843856 p.holmes@brizenorton.org

 in JanuaryAnniversaries  
Dora Brown, Joyce Rowlinson, Kathleen Timms, Betty Sollis, Ivy Gerrard-
Smith, Rosie Howard, Arthur Simms, Bill Brooks, Morris Hall, Steven 
Mountstevens, Florence Coombs, T. Timms, Sheila Hiscock, Edith 
Worthington, Jo Coke, John Rayney. 
 
Pilgrim Lunch:  Current restrictions mean that Pilgrim lunch cannot happen 
at the moment. Please contact Ben Campion 358690, for any more 
information. 
 
 
 
                                            NEW!!!!      
 
Film nights on Zoom: Fri 5th February -7.00-9.00pm.  Join us for the first of our 
monthly Zoom film nights (we have 3 planned), followed by an optional ZOOM 
COFFEE afterwards to discuss the films: 
 ‘AMAZING GRACE: The true story of the former slave-trader John Newton. Zoom 
link to be published shortly. Look out for it on Facebook. 
 
Service details: All services are virtual – live streamed from St Johns at 
10.30am each Sunday.  
 
Sunday 31 January: Candlemas, Christingle and the Presentation of Christ in the 
temple (featuring the St Britius stained glass window): Morning Worship - Rev. Ian 
Readings:  Malachi 3: 1-5, Luke 2:22-40 Join Zoom Meeting:   https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3365373305... Meeting ID: 336 537 3305     Passcode: 860574 
Or listen LIVE on your telephone  1. Dial ONE of these telephone numbers at 10.30 am on SUN 31st JANUARY, either 0203 051 2874 or 0131 460 1196 2. Then dial in the MEETING NUMBER:   336 537 3305 plus a HASH (#) 3. Then IGNORE  a ‘Participant Number’ and just dial another HASH (#) 4. Then finally dial the PASSCODE 860 574 plus another HASH (#) … and YOU’RE IN!   (You can hang up and re-dial at any time during the Service.) You’ll be ‘muted’, which means you can hear the Service, but you can’t be heard. (IGNORE any instruction to ‘unmute’ yourself by dialling more numbers!) 
 

 


